	MAG 2009 Meeting Schedule and Logistics

	Background:
	· With the addition of the WebEx interactive online meeting tool, in February 2008, former MAG chair, Brian Marotz, suggested that the MAG schedule four face-face meetings in 2008 with the remaining meetings of the year scheduled remotely via WebEx, without an option to attend out of the Portland office.  
The intent was to 1) promote efficiency, reducing the downtime currently experienced traveling to monthly MAG meetings in Portland, 2) reduce carbon footprint, 3) place everyone on a level playing field, i.e., MAG members on the perimeter would feel less disenfranchised, and 4) encourage MAG members to make more of an effort to attend in person at the scheduled face-face meetings, (not having to meet face-face the remainder of the year).  
Comments by MAG Members at that time regarding the suggestion of the MAG holding four face-face meetings: 
· MAG members must be willing to do their home work ahead of time to make the teleconference meetings more productive.

· Attempt to anticipate issues that require face-to-face interaction and plan as such, but be willing to be flexible in the event face-to-face meetings need to be called; however, that should be the exception rather than the rule.  

· It is possible that this could create more disenfranchisement instead of less and may not accomplish the objective.  Face-to-face meetings often promote a constructive approach in bringing out issues instead of MAG members remaining separate and stewing.   

· Try this over the next year with the intent to re-evaluate where we stand.  

· Don’t wait a year to evaluate but do process checks as we go along in the event Members think we are dropping the ball or the distance meetings are not working for certain issues.  
· This puts greater onus on the MAG members to ensure that they full engage.  It also puts greater onus on the Chair and Vice-chair to ensure that communication is occurring and that everyone understands the topic being discussed.

	
	· The MAG agreed to move forward with holding face-face meetings as suggested by the chairman, but did not make a formal action.

	Throughout 2008, the MAG held scheduled face-face meetings in July in Kalispell, MT; September in Spokane; and December in Boise.  In addition, in 2008, the MAG had substantial face-face attendance at meetings in Portland at the beginning of the year up through April (due to the amendment process) and again in October (to formulate draft Program amendment comments).
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